

ZENTRALE KLASSENARBEIT 2024 GYMNASIUM

Englisch

Schuljahrgang 6

Teile A und B

Arbeitszeit: Teil A: 10 Minuten

Teil B: 35 Minuten

Thema: Home

Name, Vorname:		
Klasse:		

Teil A: Listening Comprehension

I Rooms

Listen to Maggie, Oscar and Freddy talking about their rooms. While listening, complete the table below in one to five words or in numbers.

You will hear the recording twice.

You now have time to look at the task.

Maggie				
1	What room is she talking about?	-		
2	What does she do in her room? (Name one.)	-		
Osca	r			
3	Why is the family room the biggest?	-		
4	What do the children do before eating? (Name one.)	-		
Fredo	dy			
5	What objects does Freddy use? (Name one more.)	- bathtubs with special sand -		
6	Why is Freddy happy in the mornings?	-		

6

II Moving to a new home

Listen to the conversation	between Luna	and her	friend /	Albie.	While	listening,	tick ☑
the correct answer (a, b, o	r c).						

You will hear the recording twice.

You now have time to look at the task.

1	Albie's family is moving because	
a)	his dad got a new job.	
b)	they want a bigger place to live.	
c)	his mom is going to have a baby.	
2	Albie hates sharing his room because his brother	
a)	uses Albie's toys.	
b)	plays with his toys at night.	
c) makes a mess with his toys.		
3	Albie likes his new home because it	
a)	has a big kitchen.	
b)	has enough rooms.	
c)	is close to the playground.	
4	Albie thinks it's great that his	
a)	father will have a garage.	
b)	family will have a cool bathtub.	
c)	brother will have a hed in the attic	$ \Box $

Please go to the next page. →

a)	finish his room.	
b)	celebrate in his room.	
c)	paint his room with Luna.	

6 Next week, Luna wants to ...

a)	visit Albie in his new home.	
b)	decorate her room with Albie.	
c)	invite Albie and his brother for dinner.	

Teil B: Reading Comprehension, Mediation, Language in Use and Writing

I Reading Comprehension

Read the following text about Christian and Carol's new house. Then answer the questions. You needn't write complete sentences.

A New House

Christian and Carol constructed a tiny house near Glasgow two years ago. The size of their house is only six by six metres but it has got everything that they need. There is a kitchen with a fridge-freezer, a microwave and a dining table. They usually have their meals there.

In the living room next to the kitchen, they can relax on a two-seater sofa, which also is an extra bed for guests. The bathroom has a shower and is opposite the kitchen. A separate toilet room was a must-have for the couple. Upstairs there is a little bedroom with a large comfortable bed, drawers and a wardrobe for their clothes.

The couple went from large to small. Their old home in Glasgow was much bigger. They enjoyed it a lot but they wanted to live a new lifestyle. Another reason was that they spent almost all of their money on rent and had nothing left for free time activities.

The construction process for Christian and Carol's tiny home only took four months. During that time they began downsizing from their old flat. That was not a problem for them. They listed all of their furniture on online marketplaces and gave the rest to their neighbours for free.

1. When did Christian and Carol build their new house?
2. Where do they eat?
3. Where can guests stay?
4. Why was it difficult for them to enjoy themselves in Glasgow after work?
5. What did they do with the objects that they no longer needed for the new house? (<i>Name one.</i>)
Now think about the text again and tick the correct answ

Now think about the text again and tick the correct answer (a, b, or c). There is only one correct answer.

6. Christian and Carol moved to a new house because they ...

a)	hated their old home in Glasgow.	
b)	wanted to try something different.	
c)	needed more space for their pets.	

6
U

II Mediation

Your family is staying in a holiday flat called "Kleine Hexe" in the Harz Mountains. Your English friend William also wants to spend a few days in the region with his family. You sent him the link to the website of the holiday flat. Now William is on the phone with you to ask you about the flat.

Answer his questions in English. Write short sentences.

FERIENWOHNUNG "KLEINE HEXE"

Wir bieten eine ruhige, fantastische Ferienwohnung für 4 Personen in der Nähe von Wernigerode mit vielen Sehenswürdigkeiten. Besonders attraktiv für Familien, Wanderer und Mountainbiker. Mit WLAN-Anschluss.



- große Wohnung im Dachgeschoss mit toller Aussicht
- Wohnzimmer mit Kamin und moderner Musikanlage
- 2 Schlafzimmer mit je 2 bequemen Betten
- moderne Küche mit allem, was man braucht (Töpfe, Geschirr, etc.)
- hochklassige Geräte (Herd mit Backofen, Kühlschrank, Mikrowelle, Toaster, Spülmaschine)
- 2 Bäder jeweils mit Dusche und Badewanne
- kleines Schwimmbecken und Grillplatz im Garten
- Garage neben dem Haus

Weitere Informationen: kleinehexe@harz.de

William:	illiam: I don't understand all the information on the website. Can you help me, please?		
You: Yes, of course. What do you want to know?			
1. William:	Is the flat big enough for my parents and me?		
You:			
2. William:	What can we do in the region if we don't like sports?		
You:			
	What can we do in the garden? (Name one.)		
4. William:	What can we do inside the flat if it's raining? (Name two.)		
You:			
William: You:	Sounds perfect! Thank you. You're welcome. Talk to you soon.		
Content: 5 BE Language: 3 BE			

III Language in Use: Working with the dictionary

1. Working with the dictionary: Pronunciation

Choose words from the box that rhyme with the following words. For each word (a–c) there is one correct answer. There are two more words than you need.

choir	Example: seven - heaven
fat head	a) chair —
heaven	b) bed —
more wear	c) door —

2. Prepositions

Look at the picture. Then choose the correct prepositions from the box and fill in the gaps. There are two more prepositions than you need.



above - between - for - in - next to - on - on the left - op	posite – under			
We are the centre of my hometown t	the roof of one of			
the houses, there is a chimney. The bus stop is side of the road.				
The dustbin is the bus stop. Two girls	s are standing			
the dustbin and the tree. The boys are waiting the				
bus. The tea shop is the bus stop.	10			

IV Writing - Your Dream Classroom

Your Irish friend Liam is working on the project "School of the Future". In an email he asks about your ideas for a dream classroom.

- What things are in your dream classroom?
- What is special about it?
- What can you do there?
- ...

Answer Liam's questions in an email and add your own ideas. Don't forget to complete the subject line. Write 60 words or more.

То	liam.island@coldmail.com
Subject	
words:	

Content: 5 BE Language: 5 BE

10